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CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION (CQA) 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES FOR JULY 12, 2022 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

The in-person general membership meeting was conducted by CQA President 
Joey Strait and called to order at 9:31am. 

 
REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

Happy Birthday - wishes and song were made to all July & August birthdays. 
Welcome was extended to New Members & Guests/Visitors. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CQA will have a table at the Fair to promote our guild. Anyone interested, please 
sign up at the membership table.   The dates we have reserved are Tues Aug. 9, 
and Sat Aug. 13.   Check for both the change in hours and entry (online) process 
by visiting the Fair’s website.  

A Quilt Event Coordinator(s) will need to come forward in the Fall to start 
planning our next fund-raising event. 

Volunteer quilt holders will be “thanked” with a raffle ticket. 

The Extreme Quilters show will be in September. 

Conejo Valley Guild will be sharing their list of events and activities in an email. 

Treasurer Report – The Treasury stands at Checking $16,802.31, Saving 
$33,636.73 and CD $18,807.65. 
 
Retreats - Sue reported that the June retreat was a success.   Plans are to 
schedule another retreat on Nov 14–16th.   There needs to be a sign up of 
interested participants and a motion to approve an $800 deposit to secure the 
Poinsettia Pavilion.   Motion was made by Anne Sidell and seconded by Connie 
Heagy.  Motion passed. There are also plans to schedule a spring retreat at 
Flying Flags in Buellton. See Sue if interested. 

Library Inventory – Volunteers are needed to conduct an inventory at the 
Dudley House in August.  



Speaker Contracts – Speakers have been contracted for 2023. Booked are 4 
lectures and 4 lectures along with workshops. October is open for a “quilt 
university” type program using in-house talent. 

Workshops- David Taylor is in September, Susie Nash in October, Ann Turley in 
November. 

Small Groups - Vicki is trying to form more small groups, if interested see Vicki. 
 
UFO Challenge – August will be dark until the 15th.   

Block of the month – August block of the month was on display. 

Free Table - No dog bed fabric/supplies will be accepted.  Most items are 
organized into categories, please keep mindful and neat while partaking in its 
offerings. 

California Quilt Project - Over 90 quilts have been completed. 

BREAK 
 

SPEAKER 

Speaker Sandy Corbin presented her trunk show “Fun and Done!” 

WAYS & MEANS 
 

SHOW & TELL 
 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thank you all - Our next meeting is Sept. 13 - with David Taylor & his workshop 
on Free motion machine Quilting the following day.  

ADJOURNMENT was at 11:33am 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 
 

 /s/ Jane Aiello, CQA Secretary 


